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File Reference: M2006/0815 

Mr David Mason
Director
Disability Right Policy
Human Right & Equal Opportunity Commission

GPO Box 5218

SYDNEY  NSW  1042  

Dear Mr Mason 

Subject: 
Tiger Airways Australia Pty Ltd (Tiger Airways) Application for Exemption from the Disability Standards for Accessible Public Transport 2002


Thank you for your email of 21 November 2007 to Derek Tarry of this office concerning a temporary exemption application from Tiger Airways under section 55 of the Disability Discrimination Act 1992 (DDA) from relevant provisions of the Disability Standards for Accessible Public Transport 2002 (Transport Standards).  I note the exemption relates to access provisions for boarding and disembarking Tiger Airway aircraft where aerobridges are unavailable.  Tiger Airways has sought exemption from the Transport Standards for the period to 29 February 2007.
The application was circulated to the members of the Accessible Public Transport Jurisdictional Committee (APTJC) for their consideration.  After carefully considering the matter, APTJC members concluded that the exemption sought by Tiger Airways was a reasonable request.  Members noted that Tiger Airways has sufficiently demonstrated its intention to have in place appropriate equipment to meet the Transport Standards early in 2008.
Whilst APTJC fully supports Tiger Airway’s proposal to upgrade its access provisions with the introduction of new lifting devices, and has no objection to an exemption being granted, Committee members have raised the following general observations about the application and some of Tiger Airway’s policies:  
· Tiger Airways stated it was ready to commence business in terms of meeting all other relevant legislation (e.g. CASA) - why did Tiger Airways not take earlier action to ensure that the lifting devices were in-place prior to the commencement of business, hence meeting the legislative requirements of the Transport Standards? 
· Tiger Airways has noted that it would make alternative arrangements for any person affected by this exemption but has not detailed what the alternative arrangements will include.  
· Members raised concerns about certain aspects of Tiger Airway’s travel policy “Things to know before you travel/Special Needs Passengers” presented on their website.  One requirement outlines the need for passengers with a disability to directly contact Tiger Airway’s through a dedicated call centre to notify any special needs at least 5 days before their scheduled departure.  There have been some reports of passengers being left on hold without ever getting to speak to an airline representative.  Failure to notify the call centre of special requirements will result in service being unavailable on arrival at the airport and passengers being denied carriage.
· It was also noted that Tiger Airways does not provide a TTY service. 
Whilst the Committee acknowledges that some of these points do not relate to the exemption application, they are presented for HREOC’s information in its consideration of the application. 
Yours sincerely
Geoff Johnston
A/g Section Manager

Logistics and Accessible Transport Section
Maritime and Land Transport Division
     December 2007
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